
Dear 
I am writing to you in reply to your Freedom of Information Act (FOIA) request to Nottinghamshire 

County Council. I have the following information. 
 

Does the council have a location (e.g. grid reference), road number and installation date for road 
warning signs that include “Wild animals”?  
Please see the attached spreadsheet. 

 
I would like information on the installation date and location (e.g. grid reference) of any wildlife 
mitigation for roads, including any green bridges, tunnels, pipes, ledges, wildlife fencing/barriers. 
Unfortunately, we do not record this information in a way that allows reporting on this information.   

 

The information, where it exists, would be contained in specific scheme designs, and to locate it 
would require scheme by scheme design review of hundreds of design folders.  

 
You may be aware that there is a statutory limit to the amount of time authorities are required to 

spend in order to comply with a request. This is defined in the Appropriate Limit and Fees Regulations 

as 18 hours.  
 

We estimate that it will take one officer in excess of this time to locate and retrieve the information 
you have requested. Therefore in accordance with Section 12 of the Freedom of Information Act we 

will not be able to provide this information. 
 

If you have any queries or concerns then please contact me. Please remember to quote the reference 

number above in any future communications. 
 

If you are unhappy with the service you have received in relation to your request and wish to make a 
complaint or request a review of our decision, you should write to the Team Manager, Complaints and 

Information Team, County Hall, West Bridgford, Nottingham, NG2 7QP or e-mail foi@nottscc.gov.uk. 

 
Yours sincerely 

  
John Allison 

Information Officer 

Chief Executive’s Department 
Nottinghamshire County Council 

County Hall, West Bridgford, Nottingham NG2 7QP 
Telephone: 0115 977 2788  
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